WELLNESS CHOSEN HILL SCHOOL

AMBITION

TOGETHERNESS & SIXTH FORM

CONFIDENCE Parent Bulletin

HONESTY Friday 9th September 2022
Her Majesty the Queen

Elizabeth Il

1926 - 2022

Rest in Peace

Learning Tip
Flying Starts - Well done to our students who have been making flying starts in lessons this week by
having the correct equipment. If students are missing 'Top Ten' equipment, it can be purchased

from Student Services.

Diary Dates for the Next Two
Weeks

Thursday 15th September 2022:
Celebration of Success - by invite
only.

Tuesday 20th September 2022:
Open Morning

Wednesday 21st September 2022:
Open Morning
Years 7, 8 & 9 UN Translation Day

Thursday 22nd September 2022:
House Assemblies

Open Evening

Students finish school at 14:10

Friday 23rd September 2022:
INSET - STUDENTS DO NOT ATTEND

Connect with us on Social Media:

f © ¥ in

Welcome back!

It has been brilliant to be able to welcome students back to school this
week.

Over the summer break there has been a huge amount of building work
going on. As busy at it has been with builders and cleaners, it is only
when school is full with students that it really comes alive!

Thank you for your support in ensuring the students have returned so
excited and ready to learn — and looking immaculate in their uniforms. |
have spoken to all students this week about the importance of having
high standards throughout the whole year, and the need to embed the

positive daily habits in their learning, organisation and effort to really get
the most from their time in school.

This year we are committing our attention to developing greater
consistency — ensuring that there are clear expectations and a shared
focus communicated with, and between, staff and students across the
school.

| am excited to see the developments in school planning and the
progress of students over this year and look forward to working with
parents and guardians to enable this to happen.

Continued on next page...

www.chosenhillschool.co.uk



Effective communication is at the heart of this and as always we welcome your input and early contact if you
have any queries or concerns.

It was with a real sense of sadness and reflection that we took some time out today to acknowledge the passing
of the Queen. We will follow closely the information as it is released regarding the national plans of
commemoration and look to mark this significant moment as a school in the coming weeks. We are awaiting
further guidance from the Department for Education as to whether there will be a national day of mourning.
The school may close for this date and we will notify you when we know more, otherwise school is open as
normal during the period of mourning and students are expected to attend.

Mr Pauling
Headteacher

Welcome to Mrs Ingram, Deputy Inclusion Lead

Welcome to Mrs Ingram, who has joined us as Deputy Inclusion Lead. Dawn will be
involved with supporting students with additional needs who are, either not on our
Inclusion Register or who have a My Plan.

She will also be overseeing our Exam Access arrangments and diagnostic testing.

Mrs Stoneman will continue to oversee all statutory processes involving EHCPs.

School Photography and Use of Student Photographs

With the new website now live, we will be creating an ongoing programme to create a visual representation of
day to day life at Chosen Hill School. The photographs will be used by our publicity department to showcase the
amazing things that we do as a school.

In line with GDPR rules, it is necessary to update the parental consent form which allows us to take and use
photos of your child.

An updated form was sent out via Schoolcomms at the end of last term, which included the section directly
related to social media and the various platforms that we may use. Please ensure that you have completed the

form by the end of September to enable us to update your child’s school record.

If you have not received a communication regarding the consent form please let us know by emailing:
publicity@chosen-hill.gloucs.sch.uk. In the meantime please use the link below to complete the form:

Parental Consent for Taking and Using Photographs of Students

If you have already completed the form, thank you, if you have not been able to and need a printed copy
email publicity@chosen-hill.gloucs.sch.uk.

Please remember we cannot use any photos of your child without your consent. This applies to all events,
including sports fixtures, house events, school productions, etc. It would also mean that, if your child were in the
school production we would not be able to allow anyone to take photographs during the production, including
parents/carers of other students.


https://forms.o%EF%AC%83ce.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=qVJgjZmI-LEyfLo7plF4CjKWp15L1wxpBv1KDhTNuSlpUM0VSWlZEVEY0MlBXS0U3TkpLREM2M1AyNS4u
mailto:publicity@chosen-hill.gloucs.sch.uk

Individual School Photographs
Active Photographic were in school today taking individual schools photographs. Your child has been given the
proof of their photograph which will enable you to purchase directly from Active Photographic.

Donations of Second Hand Uniform

We would be grateful for any second hand uniform donations from students who have outgrown some of
their uniform. Please pass any clean donations to Reception. We also have a selection of second hand
uniform for sale at the school. Please contact Reception for more information and prices.

School Uniform
Many thanks for your support in ensuring that your child is wearing the correct uniform. Please remember
that students must wear black socks and not white socks.

As a reminder, the policy and the letter which went to parents/carers in June is below:

CHS Dress Code Policy 2022-23
Uniform Letter to Year 1-13 Parents, 17th June 2022

Year 7 Parents’ Information Evening
The Year 7 Parents’ Information Evening has been postponed next week. This is now rescheduled
for Wednesday 12th October 2022.

Student Absence, Reminder

To report your child’s absence from school, please use one of the following

methods:

e Login to School Gateway https://login.schoolgateway.com, or use the

App

e Telephone: 01452 713488 and choose option 1

e Email: attendance@chosen-hill.gloucs.sch.uk

You can use any of these methods to report any absence, students arriving late or medical appointments. Please
ensure a copy of the medical appointment is emailed to attendance@chosen-hill.gloucs.sch.uk wherever
possible. We appreciate that emergency appointments are generally a last minute phone call and, as such you
will not have an appointment card/letter. Planned medical appointments should be reported in advance of the
date.

Celebration of Success - Thursday 15th September 2022

The Celebration of Success event is taking place next Thursday 15th September 2022. This event will celebrate
the exceptional performance and commitment of our students 2021-22 GCSE/BTEC and A-Level Students) in the
academic year 2021-22.

Attendance is by invite only.


https://chosenhill.sharepoint.com/teams/ChsStaff/Key%20School%20Documents/Forms/AllItems.aspx?id=%2Fteams%2FChsStaff%2FKey%20School%20Documents%2FINSET%20%2D%202022%2D23%2FCHS%20Dress%20Code%20Policy%202022%2D23%2Epdf&parent=%2Fteams%2FChsStaff%2FKey%20School%20Documents%2FINSET%20%2D%202022%2D23&p=true&ga=1
https://chosenhill.sharepoint.com/teams/ChsStaff/Key%20School%20Documents/Forms/AllItems.aspx?id=%2Fteams%2FChsStaff%2FKey%20School%20Documents%2FINSET%20%2D%202022%2D23%2FUniform%20Letter%20to%20Year%207%2D13%20Parents%2017%20June%202022%2Epdf&parent=%2Fteams%2FChsStaff%2FKey%20School%20Documents%2FINSET%20%2D%202022%2D23&p=true&ga=1
https://login.schoolgateway.com
mailto:attendance@chosen-hill.gloucs.sch.uk
mailto:attendance@chosen-hill.gloucs.sch.uk

Logging into the School Network

We are aware that there have been some issues, in particular with year 7 students, logging into the school
network. If your child has an issue logging in please ensure that Miss Moss is aware so that our IT Department
can resolve the issue.

Open Mornings and Open Evenings
This year’s Open Mornings and Open Evening are just a couple of weeks away:

Tuesday 20th September 2022 - Open Morning
Wednesday 21st September 2022 - Open Morning
Thursday 22nd September 2022 - Open Evening

Please be aware that students will finish at 14:10 on Thursday 22nd September 2022.

INSET, Friday 23rd September 2022
Students will not attend school on this day.

Music - Peripatetic Teaching

With the Covid restrictions now fully lifted, Mr Aston, Head of Performing Arts at Chosen Hill School, will be
confirming details of availability of peripatetic music lessons. This is an opportunity for students to get
involved in many of the muisc events at the school. As soon as we have more details we will let you know.

Wellbeing Matters
“Let food be thy medicine and medicine be thy food”

Wise words from Hippocates of Kos, the father of modern medicine, and an apt quote to
start this regular segment on wellbeing, nutrition and lifestyle matters.

Each instalment will contain nutrition and lifestyle tips based on recent and robust science
to help support your body systems so you feel great and power through this academic
year.

We’ll be starting with a look at gut health thanks to the exciting revelation of the Gut Microbiome (GM); a dark,
moist and, until recently, secret world inhabited by around 100 trillion bacteria, viruses and fungi. Think of
ourselves as half human, half micro-organisms!

A healthy GM contains a rich and diverse micro-organism population that are responsible for keeping us healthy
in many ways: helping to regulate body weight, supporting our immune system, producing hormones, vitamins
and other chemicals that can affect everything from our mood to our blood pressure. In fact it’s your gut bacteria
that produce 95% of your “happy hormone”, Serotonin, rather than your brain. In turn we will examine what you
can do to benefit your “microscopic friends” and, ultimately, your own well-being.

So join us for the next issue where we will look at how to support your gut health as this is a fundamental pillar
of your general health and well-being. I've got a “gut feeling” you’ll find it both informative and useful! Watch
this space



New Caterers - Innovate
We are pleased to announce a new partnership with Innovate to provide our school canteen services with effect
from 1st September 2022.

Innovate are very keen to work with us to offer a wide range of nutritious food with a restaurant style service.
There is a breakfast service that includes free porridge every morning for all students and at a nominal fee for
staff. Break options that include freshly cooked hot and cold deli items and lunch options that will include soups,
salads and main meals. There will be options for vegans and vegetarians and a special offer for the sixth form.
Please see the menus for options. Menus are on a 3 week rotating basis.

If you have any food allergies or specific dietary requirements, please let them know so that we can cater for any
special requests.

Please see the following menus and offer on porridge at the start of the day! (enlarged on the next few pages).

Restaurant Menu Deli Menu

o
b PR HAZ
% HERE DAILY

CEHCE OF BAEMITTEE BRLLE & PAITA FOTE

The following areas are available for students to purchase food:-

Break time

Year 7 - Canteen

Year 8/9, Jubilee pod
Year 10/11 Back of LM5

Lunch time
As above but all year groups will be able to go to the canteen for hot meals. There will be hot deli and sandwich-
es etc available in the pods as well, so they should only be going to the canteen for a main meal.

Those year 7's (only as the others should be at their pods) who just want a drink and something cold from the
chillers can go straight to the chiller cabinets rather than having to queue along the main hot counter — they will

access the chiller via the normal queue, but staff will call these students to the front to reduce queuing.

Pre-orders will be available in each year groups area.



START YOUR DAY WITH A
FREE BOWL OF PORRIDGE

Also available to staff with the purchase of any hot drink, or £1.00 without a drink

ADDITIONAL TOPPINGS 35p

Proven to help lower high blood pressure and reduce bad cholesterol
— not to mention a packed portfolio of vitamins, minerals, and fibre.
Oats are the go-to fitness food for beginners and athletes alike, due
to their slow-releasing, wholegrain goodness!
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Help Your Child
at School for
ESOL Parents

A free* online course

) L2

=ik Learn English

e L8

=ik Find out how to help your children

) L2

=ix Build your skills

Wednesdays
9:30-11:30 or 12:30-2:30

The course is being delivered via Zoom

To book a place, please contact
fay.tucker@gloucestershire.gov.uk

* The course is free if you are over 19 years old, have lived in the UK for 3 or more years,
have a valid Residence Permit, and are one of the following: Unemployed or earning below
£18,525 per year; Qualified below a Level 2 ( less than 5 GCSEs); Have mental health
challenges, Have a learning difficulty or disability.

gprmeson [ 0o BB  Cos Gloucestershie
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Upgrade Your
Maths

A free* course for parents/carers or grandparents to build their own skills
and help them support their children in school

The tutor, Richard, will explain the building blocks of maths.
You can:

e Take the stress out of maths
homework

e Boost your children’s maths skills
e Refresh your own skills

Thursdays 10:00-12:00
22 September- 20 October

If you worry about maths this course is for you!
The course will be delivered via Zoom

To book a place please email fay.tucker@gqloucestershire.qgov.uk

* The course is free if you are over 19 years old, have lived in the UK for 3 or more years or have a valid Residence
Permit, and are one of the following: Unemployed or earning below £18,525 per year; Qualified below a Level 2 (
less than 5 GCSEs); Have mental health challenges, Have a learning difficulty or disability.
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We are pleased to announce that in August Chosen Hill School was awarded the
second strand towards gaining the Rainbow Flag Award.

—_—

FLP\G We were accredited with the 'Student Voice' section of the award. This now means that
we have shown evidence of student-led initiatives being valued and supported to

R NNBOW

WP\RD create an LGBT+ inclusive and positive environment. This includes the set up and
. A running of our LGBTQ+ support group PRISM.

The Rainbow Flag Award is an initiative the school is working towards, focusing on positive LGBT+ inclusion
(lesbian, gay, bisexual, trans, plus other related identities), which demonstrates a commitment to improve the
lives of all young people that we work with, including those that are LGBT+, those from LGBT+ families, as well

as the LGBT+ staff members that we have. We are now working towards the 'Supportive Governors and Parents
section of the award.

-

If you would like anymore information about the Rainbow Flag Award please contact  (—
either Miss Hall or Mrs Critchley -

eh@chosen-hill.gloucs.sch.uk

fc@chosen-hill.gloucs.sch.uk

There is more information available about LGBTQ+ on the school website under the
Wellbeing tab.

https://chosenhillschool.co.uk/home/mental-wellbeing/Igbtg-information-for-parents/

Important PE Kit Information
Thank you for your patience regarding which PE kit to bring for the start of term,

Year 7 Boys - all lessons for the first couple of weeks will be in their outdoor games kit (rugby shirt, black shorts,
rugby socks & boots)

Year 8 - 11 Boys - all lessons please bring their outdoor games kit for the first lesson - we will then tell them what
kit they will need for the following lesson.

Year 7-11 Girls - all lessons for the first couple of weeks will be white polo shirt, skort/leggings, white trainer
socks, white chosen hill hoody, trainers - for all lessons.

Year 10 & 11 GCSE/CNAT practical - Boys - white kit / Girls - as above.

Chosgp HillfSchool




Sports Clubs, September to December
Please see below our proposed sporting clubs which will be available to students from next week. Please contact
your child’s PE teacher for further details.

Before School Lunchtime After School
08:00 - 08:25 13:25-14:00 15:10 - 16:15
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